New member joins Nemaha County KS Commission

(KMZA)--The Nemaha County Commission organized for the new year when they meet Monday after a new member joined the board.

Newly elected 1st District Commissioner Ben Glace took his seat on the commission after being sworn-in. He replaces Gary Scoby, who did not seek re-election.

2nd District Commissioner Jason Koch was nominated to serve as Board chairman for 2023 and Glace as co-chairman.

In other business, Galen Ackerman came before the board on behalf of the Nemaha County Planning Commission to update Commissioners on the status of the citizen survey that was recently sent out in Nemaha County. Discussion was held concerning having a public meeting to review the results of the survey.

Jeff Kidd with SBS Insurance Agency came before the board to speak to Commissioners about renewing the county- cyber coverage policy. The premium for this policy has increased significantly over the past year. Following discussion, the commission voted to renew the policy with SBS Insurance Agency as presented.

The board also accepted the resignation of Jason Conley as Home Township Clerk since he already holds the position of Home Township Trustee, effective January 9th.

Many Signals Communications